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Account Name :   St Brendan’s School 

We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 

Newsletter No 4 
    February 24, 2022 

THE OFFICIAL SCHOOL HAT IS COMPULSORY and is to be worn by every child    

during all outdoor activities in Term One and Four.  Please name your child’s hat.     

Hats available for purchase at Nick’s Clothing, Bairnsdale.             No Hat - No Play 

 
Rapid Antigen Tests (RATS) are available for pick up from the school office. To 
support current COVIDSafe Measures, the Victorian  Government has ordered 24     
million Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) kits to continue   surveillance testing of staff and     
students. Testing settings for all primary and secondary students and staff will remain in 
place until the end of Term 1 2022. It is recommended that students and staff          
undertake twice-weekly at-home testing.   

In accordance with requirements from the Victorian Government, all staff and students in Grades 3 
to 6 attending St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School are required to wear a face mask when indoors, 
including when travelling to and from school on public transport, taxis or ride share vehicles and when 
attending Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) programs, unless a lawful exemption applies.  
It is strongly recommended that students in Foundation to Grade 2 wear a face mask indoors at 
school or when attending OSHC programs.  
Parents, guardians and carers are required to supply their child(ren) with an appropriate face mask 
that covers the nose and mouth. Appropriate face masks include single use face masks (commonly 
called surgical masks). Face shields, scarves or bandanas do not meet the requirements of an          
acceptable face mask.  
All visitors, including parents, guardians, carers and children in Grade 3 and above must wear a face 
mask in all indoor locations at the school, unless an exemption applies. 

 

Collaborative Conferences: Booking through PAM (Parent Teacher Interviews) 
Virtual Collaborative Conference interviews will take place on 

• Monday, 28th February 3.30pm-5.30pm (Unavailable for Yr 4 Blue & Yr 5 Red) 

• Tuesday, 1st March 3.30pm-5.30pm 

• Wednesday, 2nd March 3.30pm-5.30pm 
• Thursday, 3rd March 3.30pm-5.30pm (Available for Yr 4 Blue & Yr 5 Red) 

Collaborative Conferences will be booked electronically using PAM. 

Please login to PAM as normal and you will immediately see a screen 

including the Parent Interview short cut. 

Once you click on the window you will be   given the chance to select 

your child. The screen would be similar to the one below. 

You select your child one at a time. 

Our Semester One Collaborative Conferences are an essential parent/school meeting in which to share feedback and 

to plan for future learning. Your child must attend this meeting as they will lead some of the discussion. Through this 

process we want our students to understand themselves as learners, to know what they are learning and how they can 

be successful. We look forward to meeting with you.  



 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 1 FEBRUARY 2022  

Week 5 Friday 25th 9.10am Year 2 Class Prayer 

Week 6 Monday 28th 3.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 MARCH 2022  

 Tuesday 1st 3.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 Wednesday 2nd 12.00pm Ash Wednesday Mass 
3.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

Week 7 Tuesday 8th 5.30pm Year 4 Camp Meeting 

 Thursday 10th Division Swimming—Bairnsdale 
5.00pm Reconciliation Workshop 1 

Week 8  Monday 14th Labour Day Holiday 

 Tuesday 15th-18th Year 3 –6 Swimming Lessons 

 Thursday 17th Regional Swimming—Sale 
5.00pm Reconciliation Workshop 2 

Week 10 Wednesday 30th - 1st Year 4 Camp—Karoonda 

 APRIL 2022  

Week 11 Friday 8th Term 1 ends @ 2.15pm 

School Absences:  

To report a student absence 

please use the Parent Noti-

fied Absences function on 

Please do NOT reply to you absence     

reminder text. Go to PAM and lodge 

a parent Notified Absence. 

Fri:  25/2  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sat:  26/2  St Brendan's   Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sun:  27/2  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am    
  St Colman’s   Orbost   11.00am  
Tues:  1/3  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
Wed:  2/3  St Colman’s   Orbost   9.00am   Ash Wednesday  
  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  11.00am  
Thurs:  3/3  Opal Aged Care  Lakes Entrance  11.00am 
Fri:  4/3  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
  Calvary Aged Care  Lakes Entrance  11.00am 
Sat:  5/3  St Brendan's   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
Sun:  6/3  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
  St Colman’s   Orbost   11.00am 

Baptism Information Sessions for 2022         

for babies & preschoolers  

Saturdays @ 11am in St Brendan's Church  

March 5th - April 2nd - May - nil - June - nil - July 2nd 

Aug 6th - Sept 3rd  - Oct 1st - Nov 5th 

COVID-19.…. REGIONAL          
VICTORIA: Religious gatherings 
and ceremonies—COVID        
protocols include wearing of 
masks indoors and QR code or 
manual registration is required.  

Enhancing Catholic School Identity (ECSI) Survey 2022 

You are invited you to participate in the ECSI survey which will assist us in 

better understanding how our Catholic Identity is expressed in work and 

practice here at St Brendan's Catholic Primary School.  

Details can be found on PAM—Daily Messages  



 

Last week, we had our first district 
swimming carnival. After a long trip 
to Orbost, we finally arrived at our 
location. The 9 and 10 year olds 
were up first. Then, the boys    
freestyle. We had many swimmers 
compete in all the races and      
everyone should be proud of how 
well they swam.  There was a 
great team spirit on the day.  When 
we packed up our equipment to 
get back on the bus everyone was 
in good spirits and said how much 
they enjoyed the day.  We look  
forward to seeing who made it to 
the next level. 
 
Written By Matthew Deboer.  



 

St Brendan’s Playtime Ideas 

Journalists:  Evelyn Ash and Savannah Guillot 

  

  

During playtime we brainstormed and wrote a list of all the things students at St Brendan’s 

could do at playtimes and lunchtimes. We are very lucky we have so many choices.     

Sometimes you might like to play with  your classmates and sometimes you may like doing 

something quietly on your own. 

• Library - reading a book 

• Library - playing Lego 

• Games in the Hall / Golden Child/ Hockey 

• Soccer 

• Basketball 

• Football 

• Cricket 

• Tennis on the asphalt 

• Ga Ga  for year 4 and up 

• Drawing 

• Sandpit - digging holes 

• Running 

• Mini Olympics 

• Colouring  in 

• Relaxing 

• Sandpit - making a race course for cars 

• Special activities with the year 6 leaders 

• Hopscotch 

• Snakes and ladder 

• Duck duck goose  

 

Obstacle course 

Climbing competition 

Running / Tiggy 

Hide and seek 

Sandpit - making sand city 

Writing 

Playground 

Making a made up game with your classmates 

Making hay nests 

Reading 

Games outside year 3,4 and 5 

Skipping Ropes 

Volleyball 

Netball 

Hula  hoops 

Laughing and talking 

Drawing on the footpath with chalk 

Chess in the library 

Races down the slide 

Art with Fi  Tuesday Lunchtimes 



 

2022 

2022 is the fourth year of learning Chinese at St Brendan’s Primary School.  

Specifically, our language focus is Mandarin, one of the main dialects of Chinese.   

It is the most widely spoken language in the world, not only in China, but many other Asian and   

Western countries. 

 

Curriculum  
 

- Encompasses both language and culture components. 

 - Aligns with the Australian Curriculum and Victorian state specific curricula for   

   Language and Intercultural Understanding.  

 

• The curriculum is broken down into four modules a year.  

    The first three modules introduce new content whilst the    

    fourth module of a year is a review of the phrases taught and  

    has a focus on grammar and sentence structure.  

     

• Involves development of :  

- Spoken language (articulation: pronunciation and tone) 

- Reading (Pinyin and Characters) Pinyin: is the standard system of Romanised  

  spelling for transliterating Chinese. 

- Writing of Chinese characters and pinyin 

- Cultural awareness (not assessed) 

 Term 1   2022 

The new modules for each year follows a progression of your child’s learning. They are structured 

to build on students prior knowledge to develop language complexity. 

• Foundation: hello (Nǐ hǎo), goodbye (Zàijiàn), I/me (Wǒ), my name is,(Wǒ jiào..) thank you 

(xiè xiè nǐ), you’re welcome (bu kèqì) cat (māo), dog (gǒu), rabbit (tùzǐ), fish (Yú), I have 

(Wǒ yǒu..), I don’t have (Wǒ méi yǒu)  

• Year 1: hello, goodbye, student (Xuéshēng), teacher (lǎoshī), colour words, I like (Wǒ 

xǐhuān), I don’t like (Wǒ bù xǐhuān), counting items (ge) 

• Year 2: hello, goodbye, my name is, go to class (shàngkè), finish class (xiàkè), this is.(zhè 

shì), drinking (hē), drinks, I like, I don’t like 

• Year 3 and 4:  family members, my friend (Wǒ de péngyǒu), who (shei), to play (da), to kick 

(ti), sporting activities—(cricket, AFL, soccer, swimming, basketball, tennis, rugby, ping 

pong) I like, I don’t like 

• Year 5 and 6: I am..(Wǒ shì), days of the week (Xīngqí…), Verbs— to cook, go to school, to 

rest, go to work, watch tv, watch a movie, to read, to do homework. 

     A list of Chinese vocabulary words can be provided if you wish to help practice   

     Chinese at home with your child. 

     中國人 



It is with eagerness that I am writing the first STEM article for our       

newsletter.  STEM is our new  specialist subject and it stands for Science, 

Technology, Engineering and Maths. This subject encourages students to 

apply knowledge, test ideas, problem solve and take all outcomes as a 

learning experience. The year has already taken off with a flurry of         

scientific questions and students applying their problem solving skills.  

Throughout the year we will continue our engineering and science        

challenges but will also investigate different digital technology such as 

laptop, beebots, sphero drones and ipads.  

Currently the younger grades have been tasked with creating a wind 

powered boat. All students have risen to the challenge and created their boats 

by using a selection of materials. 

Our senior students are  in the process of building a device to protect an egg 

that is to be dropped from a height. They had to consider all the knowledge they 

have about eggs, building, forces such as gravity  while 

constructing their egg protection device. Students are 

waiting eagerly to see how their builds will hold up to the 

big drop in the next few weeks.  

 

 



GUITAR / UKULELE TUITION, St Brendan’s Primary School, Teacher: Jim Allen 

 

Guitar lessons are continuing on Tuesdays at St Brendan’s Primary School. 

Jim aims to create fun and engaging music sessions for students through singing, rhyming and playing 
songs. Students will learn a small amount of music notation and theory through activities and instruction. 
Students will learn to play the guitar and ukulele in a solo setting and within groups.  

Lessons are $10 for 30 minutes, costs being added to school fees. Students 
will learn the guitar in small ability levelled groups.  

Learning the guitar involves regular practice of 30 minutes several times a 
week. It is preferable that    students have a guitar. If not, you can purchase a 
guitar through school at cost price. Please see Jim for information. 

Please contact the office if you are interested in your child taking part in guitar 
lessons.  

As we journey through life, we will all be blessed with the people we meet. 
Sometimes, we won’t realise just what a blessing someone is until they are 
gone. Then we will reflect, as our staff has this week, on characteristics and 
qualities that will be missed. Qualities and characteristics such as a warm 
and ready smile, a self-deprecating joke, a gentle soul, a creative spirit – a 
proud Gunai Kurnai man! Let us remember the good times and give thanks 
for and rejoice in a life well led. 

May the God of creation warm your heart like the campfires of old 
Bring wisdom and peace as shown to the first peoples of this land 

Shake off the dust from the desert plains by the refreshing rains 
Followed by the glow and warmth of the sun 

Let the light of God show us the right path and stand tall like the big 
River gums drawing life from the ever flowing waters. 
(Composed by Uncle Vince Ross, Balranald, NSW Mutti Mutti Elder) 

REMINDER: ART SMOCKS 

Can students please bring in their art smock if they haven't 

already this year. It's much more hygienic for students to 

have their own smocks                                                                

rather than use the spare ones we have. Thanks 

 

All bike and scooter riders 

are required to wear a bike 

helmet in Victoria. Students 

must wear bike helmets when 

riding to and from school. 



Seasons For Growth 
 

Seasons for Growth’s founders recognised a need within the community to provide a high-quality 

evidence based Australian education program to support children and young people who were    

struggling with experiences of change, loss and grief. In the mid-1990s, the Sisters of St Joseph     

responded to this need by supporting the development of a small group, peer-based loss and grief 

education program – Seasons for Growth.  

Good Grief's work embodies the spirit of Mary MacKillop; a woman for all Australians.  

Our work is motivated by Mary MacKillop’s principle, “Never see a need without doing something 

about  it.”        

 

From post program research, children report value in  

· Knowing they aren’t the only ones  

· Learning to understand and attend their feelings  

· Being allowed to express their feelings without being ashamed of them  

· The peer support system – learning to trust in others and be trusted  

· The opportunity to voice and make sense of their own story  

· Learning that the overwhelming feelings of grief and loss won’t last forever  

· Being supported to learn about choices and decisions  

· Being encouraged to identify and engage in social networks  

 

As a result of the program participants say they are able to  

· Seek support from the companion outside the formal process of the program when necessary  

· Form friendships and support networks with others in the program  

· Communicate better with their parents and siblings  

· Understand that life moves forward and that changes do happen  

· Cope better with their emotions               https://www.goodgrief.org.au/about-us 

  

 

Last year I was fortunate to have the opportunity to train to be a Seasons For Growth companion, as 

is Debby Milburn. I am keen to run a group this year, so if you think your child/ren would benefit, 

please contact the office or myself at school.     Helen (Renehan)  

http://marymackillop.org.au/index.cfm
https://www.goodgrief.org.au/about-us


 

A reminder that the car park at the front of the 
school and the church are NOT drop off zones.  

If you enter these car parks you MUST walk 
your children into the school.  DROP OFF ZONE 
is via the Mary MacKillop Hall carpark only. The 

Disabled Parking  spaces are only for people 
with permits.  Thank you. 

Social and Emotional Wellbeing 

As part of my Wellbeing role, I am available to meet with children on a regular basis to talk about any     

issues or concerns they might have and to discuss some strategies that could help.  

The sessions will be delivered to individuals or in small groups of 2-4 children, depending upon need. The 

sessions aim to build self-esteem and an awareness of feelings and emotions. We do this through            

discussion, art, mindfulness and meditation. 

If you think your child would benefit from these sessions or you have any questions please contact me at 

school. 

Debby Milburn 

Catholic Identity and Religious           

Education Survey 

This year St Brendan's are going through the school review 

process. This process is an important element of the ongoing 

improvement of St Brendan’s School. I invite you to complete 

this survey as it will help us look at what we are doing, identi-

fy school practices to be maintained and strengthened, and 

opportunities to be addressed moving forward. The survey is 

easy to complete (8-10 minutes long). 

As a parent, you have an important perspective to share. 

Please answer each question,  rating your response on the 

five-point scale. Responses are anonymous and will assist  the 

school in its school review. 

The link for your survey can be found on an email sent via 

PAM. 

Please contact the school office if you require another link 

sent. Thank you 



 

• Do you have a     

current health care/

pension card? 

• Did you know you 

can get a discount 

on school fees?  

• Please contact the 

school office for 

more information. 

Uniform Reminders: 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than one 

matching pair of studs or sleepers, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn 

under clothing. Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length is to 

be tied back from the face. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and clips must be blue, 

black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or inappropriate hair styles as 

deemed by the Principal.   

REMINDER: NO SMART WATCHES AND DEVICES AT SCHOOL                                                  

Smart watches that allow communication via SMS, email or phone call  cannot be 

worn at school with the same rules applying as with a mobile phone.                                                                                                                                           

At St Brendan’s students may only bring mobile phones/devices/ SMART  Watches to 

school if there is a need for them to contact their parents either  before arriving at school or in the 

afternoon after leaving school. Upon arrival at school the phone/ device/ SMART Watch is to be 

checked in at the school office where it will be turned off and kept  securely for the day. It is the 

child’s responsibility to collect the phone/ device/ SMART Watch at the end of the day.  Parents 

with an urgent need to be in contact with their child during the day should contact the school    

office and appropriate steps will be taken to pass on the message. 



UNIFORM 

This is an important requirement and must be worn by every child each day.   

Your support in this matter is paramount to its effectiveness.                                                 

We pride ourselves on our   uniform and need the support of all families in ensuring that this    

policy is strictly adhered to.  

UNIFORM ITEMS - Available from Nick’s in Bairnsdale 

Most items are regulation, meaning that the school has determined the style or manufacture.   

 

Regulation Summer Uniform: 

Boys       Girls 

Boys Blue Short Sleeve Shirt   Summer dress/Summer shorts and shirt 

Stubbies shorts (grey)    Bomber Jacket (with emblem) 

Bomber jacket (with emblem)   Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem)    Royal blue school hat (with emblem) 

Royal blue school hat (with emblem)  White school socks (no logos)  

Grey socks (no logos)                               Black leather school shoes or  

Black leather school shoes/boots  Buckle/lace-up/T-bar 

                                                                    

Regulation Sports Uniform:    Boys and Girls 

Blue polo shirt with emblem (Short Sleeve)  

Navy track pants (in winter) without logos 

Black Basketball shorts (in summer), Skorts Girls 

Bomber Jacket Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

White sports socks – below ankle footlet style not acceptable—no logos. 

Running shoes (not skate or fashion shoes) 

 

BLACK LEATHER SCHOOL SHOES are to be worn with dress 

uniform on Monday and  Tuesday.  Tennis/sports socks are not 

permitted to be worn with school shoes.  Black pull-on boots are 

acceptable.  High heeled shoes are not acceptable as they pose 

a health risk for children. 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM - Some second hand uniform is 

available from St Brendan’s Op Shop in Bulmer Street 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE TO SOCKS: STUDENTS ARE NOT TO WEAR SOCKS WITH 

LOGOS. SOCKS MUST BE ABOVE THE ANKLE (NO ANKLE OR FOOTLET SOCKS) 



 

St Brendan’s Lunch Order Menu 2022 

Nicks Thai and Japanese Restaurant  

Hand rolls: $3.50 each 

• Tuna avocado 

• Salmon avocado 

• Teriyaki chicken 

• Katsu chicken 

• Panko prawn 

• Cucumber roll 

• Avocado roll 

Deep fired Gyoza Dumpling - 4 pc         $7.50 

Potato croquettes - 2 pcs with dipping sauce       $7.50 

Chicken Karaage (Fried Japanese chicken) - 3 pcs with dipping sauce  $7.50 

Veggie Spring Rolls - 4pc          $7.50 

Chicken wings - 4pc           $7.50 

Flavoured Mineral Water ( Lime, Mango, Raspberry & Passionfruit) $3.00 

Dear Parents / Guardians,  

This year our Friday lunch orders will be provided by Nicks.  

The orders will need to be placed by 12pm on Thursday for lunch on 

Friday.  

Please refer to the below price list for items.  

Orders must be written on a brown paper lunch order bag with the    

correct money enclosed in an envelope.  

Example 

 

 

Name      John Smith  

Class        3 Blue 

1 Tuna Avocado hand roll       $3.50 

1 Katsu chicken hand roll      $3.50 

1 Drink — raspberry      $3.00

   

Total                    $10.00 



Swan Reach Football Netball Club 

The Swan Reach Football Netball 

Club is delighted to be heading 

into the 2022 season and would 

like to invite everyone to get in-

volved and join us to play this 

year! We are affiliated with the 

Omeo & District Football Netball 

League, and will be fielding the following junior teams to play 

alongside our Senior Football & Netball program: 

• Under 16s Football 

• Under 18s Netball 

• Under 12s Netball  

If you’re interested in playing this year, please contact 

Jaide Stevens on 0408 157 114, or at 

srfnc.secretary@gmail.com. Or come along to    

training on Wednesdays at 6pm from 9th Feb. 

We are looking forward to seeing you on the field this year! 

mailto:srfnc.secretary@gmail.com



